Department of Conservation and Recreation

Maura T. Healey
Governor
Kimberley Driscoll
Lieutenant Governor



Rebecca L. Tepper

Secretary

Brian Arrigo

Commissioner

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

July 17, 2025

CONTACT

Ilyse Wolberg

<u>Ilyse.Wolberg@mass.gov</u>

617-360-1715

DCR Traffic Advisory: Memorial Drive in Cambridge

WHAT:

Beginning on Saturday, July 19, 2025, and continuing until further notice, the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR), in coordination with the City of Cambridge, will close the right lane of Memorial Drive (westbound) between Hawthorn Street and Gerrys Landing Road due to structural concerns at 221 Mount Auburn Street (Riverview Condominium Building). Both eastbound lanes and the left westbound lane of this segment of Memorial Drive will remain open to traffic. Traffic, cyclist, and pedestrian patterns will be clearly marked. Pedestrians and cyclists are encouraged to use the Paul Dudley White Bike Path to travel in this area and to use the crossings at Hawthorn Street and Gerrys Landing Road.

Please visit the City of Cambridge's 2025 Mt. Auburn Street Closures <u>public notification</u> for local access detours, MBTA bus detours, and additional information.

WHERE: Memorial Drive (westbound) between Hawthorn Street and Gerrys

Landing Road in the City of Cambridge

WHEN: Saturday, July 19, 2025 - until further notice

###